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Deacons

Class of 2022
Ann Cathey
Bill Holman

Laura Huffman
David Steingruber

Sara Woolley
Trey Woolley

Class of 2023
Mickey Armstrong
Nancy Blazewick

Beth Goodenberger
Dale Murphy
Paul Shane

Class of 2024
Michael Armstrong

Marian Miller
Pat Miller

Robin Prater

Class of 2024
Mark Goodson

Shannon Hudson
Bernie Kida

Class of 2023
Kim Klein

Carol Ann Stough

Class of 2022
Patrick O’Farrell
Doreen Wotocek

Church Staff
The Rev. Katie Day, Senior Pastor and Head of Staff

The Rev. Jennie Sankey, Associate Pastor for Christian Education
The Rev. Jody Andrade, Associate Pastor for Congregational Care

Kristie Johns, Church Administrator
Claire Keyser, Director of Communications

Steve Dean, Director of Music
Beth Goodenberger, Interim Director of Preschool

Adnan Zukanovic, Facilities Assistant
Hyoun Joo Song, Organist
Andy Kim, AV Technician

Offering
Keep your pledge up to date or make a gift 
to Pleasant Hill Prebyterian Church via the 
secure online giving portal on our website, 
or by scanning the QR code on the right 

with your smart phone’s QR reader.

Grief Support Group- Monday Feb. 7- Mar. 28 6pm
The Grief Support Group provides a confidential, structured 
environment to address our complex feelings about death. Led by 
Stephen Minister Mary Winkeljohn and Rev. Jody Andrade, the 
group will meet online by Zoom 8 consecutive Monday evenings 
at PHPC from 6:00-7:30pm, February 7 through March 28. For 
questions or to register, please contact Mary at 770-246-9363 
or email Jody at jody@pleasanthillpc.org. There is no charge for 
participation and it is open to the community.

Coats For Kids and Clifton
New and gently used coats for our friends at the Clifton 
sanctuary for homeless men and in addition Coats for Kids in 
all sizes for boys and girls.  Please bring your donations to the 
church and place in the box marked Coats For Clifton/ Coats For 
Kids near our collection center. Please see or contact Erik Mjorud 
(ameagleerik@yahoo.com) with any questions you may have.

Souper Sunday of Caring- Sunday Feb 13
There are two “souper” opportunities for you to participate in: 

1. Souper Bowl of Caring: Stay in the sanctuary for a few minutes 
following worship to learn about the Souper Bowl of Caring 
collection at PHPC and the ways that hunger impacts our local 
communities. Bring your dollar bills to support the Hands of 
Christ ministry at Duluth Co-op, and your non-perishable food 
items for PHPC’s Little Free Pantry. 
-canned and bagged beans
-bagged rice
-proteins (canned ham, tuna, chicken, turkey, etc.)
-canned or instant potatoes
-juice boxes
-boxed or canned milk
-canned corn

2. Souper Lunch! Stay for lunch after the 10am service. The 
location is yet to be determined. We hope to be inside with 
options to eat outside but we will make that decision closer to 
the event. It will be a simple lunch that will allow us to come 
together in community to share a meal. We will offer one gluten 
free, vegan soup that will be served from socially distanced safe 
stations. We will also have PB&J as well as Macaroni & Cheese for 
the kids. If you would like to help prepare a soup from a provided 
recipe or help serve the soup please contact Deb LoPresti at 
DKLoPresti@aol.com.

One on One Prayer with a Pastor it avalible after the service in 
the prayer chapel. 

Welcome to Pleasant Hill Presbyterian Church. We have been part of the 
Duluth community since 1985. Our vibrant congregation embraces people 

from all walks of life as we live out our mission statement of “connecting faith 
with everyday life.” We are part of the Presbyterian Church (USA). 

We are delighted you are worshiping with us and we invite you to 
become part of our church family. To learn more about us, make a note 

on the red friendship pad or contact the church office.

Worship services are now being livestreamed at 
www.pleasanthillpc.org/phpc-live. 

Worshipers may appear on this live feed. If you wish to remain off 
camera, sit in the back rows of any section of pews.

Please make a name tag for yourself and sign in on the red Friendship Pad. 

Hearing enhancement devices and printed copies of today’s sermon are 
available for use during our service. Ask an usher for assistance.

Welcome



Celebration of the Lord’s Day
5th Sunday After Epiphany

February 6, 2022

* Please stand in body or spirit.

Welcome and Announcments The Rev. Jody Andrade

Prelude Hyoun Joo Song
Pastorale

Douglas Wagner

Call to Confession
	 Prayer of Confession

The Rev. Jennie Sankey

God of the universe, whose voice spoke Creation into 
being, we admit that we fail to be honest about our lives 
and in the way we live with one another. Sometimes we 
are deceitful; other times we judge ourselves harshly and 
feel unworthy of your call on our lives. Touch us with 
your grace, speak to us and dispel our fear, that we may 
arise with renewed spirits to serve you, our true Sovereign. 
Amen.

Children’s Sermon Jennie
Parents may walk their children age 3 to Kindergarten

to Room B103 to check-in to Play & Praise.

Gathering Around the Word

The Word Read and Proclaimed Prayer of Dedication

Charge and Benediction Jody

Prayer for Illumination Doug Langdon

Luke 5:1-11
(Pew Bible, p. 937) 

Scripture Reading Jody

Sermon Jody
God’s Voice Directs Us

Anthem Robin Prater
To God Be the Glory

arr. Phil Perkins

Invitation to Offering Jennie
Drop in the plate as you leave worship.
Scan the QR code on the back of the bulletin.
Go to www.pleasanthillpc.org and click on the Giving tab.
Text givePHPC to 73256.

Postlude Hyoun Joo
God of Grace

arr. Paul Manz

Adapted from Feasting on the Word: Worship Companion, 
Liturgies for Year C, Vol 1, edited by Kimberly Bracken Long

Copyright License: 176415 and Stream License: CSPL 129485

Sealing the Word in Our Lives

Following the Word Into the World

Introit

*Passing of the Peace
	 One: The Peace of Christ be with you.
	 All: And also with you. 

Jennie

Acolytes today are Maddox Reed and Melanie Rogers.

Assurance of Grace Jennie

Jennie

*Call to Worship Jody

One: 	 We have come from different backgrounds on 
	 various roads to get here.
All:	 But we are all here seeking an experience of the holy.
One:	 Listen for the promise of God’s steadfast love 
	 and God’s faithfulness.
All:	 We are listening for God’s call in our lives.

The Lord’s Prayer

Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. 
Thy kingdom come, thy will be done on earth as it is 
in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread and forgive 
us our debts as we forgive our debtors. Lead us not 
into temptation but deliver us from evil, for thine is the 
kingdom and the power and the glory, forever. Amen.

The Sacrament of Communion
	 Invitation to the Table
	 Pastoral Prayer
	 Words of Institution

Jody 
Jennie

Piano Solo Hyoun Joo
Improvisation on “Balm In Gilead”

arr. Joseph Martin

Offertory Music Hyoun Joo
Let Us Break Bread Together

arr. Melva Costen

Children in Worship at PHPC

Being with one another is how we learn to be a family.  Worship is no 
different. Young people giggle, poke, ask questions, and swing their legs.  
Children learn about worship and how to participate by experience, by 
how they are welcomed into the community, and by what they see big 
people doing. We value the leadership and participation of all ages in 
worship, including children. We have several options for your family 
to choose from to help you engage in worship together. Choose what 
aligns with your values and works best with your family. Tell your child 
ahead of time about what’s happening. Use the bulletin to show them 
where they will have an active role in the service and when they will listen 
or watch quietly.

Worshiping Together

The Children’s Sermon is a time in worship each week designed to com-
municate the Bible stories and themes of the day. Children of all ages are 
invited to join the pastors on the front steps.

Worship Bags are available for pick-up in the “Worship Bag Wagon” 
following the children’s sermon (or before if you would like) for those re-
maining in worship. These bags include a children’s story Bible, coloring 
and activity pages about the day’s scripture, and hands on resources for 
kids to keep their hands active while they participate in worship.

Play and Praise opens in room B201 following the children’s sermon for 
children ages 3-Kindergarten. Parents may drop their children off and 
pick them up at the end of the service. Children this age are also always 
welcome to remain in worship if this is what’s best for your family.

The Prayground is designed for elementary age children and is available 
for parents and children remaining in worship after the Children’s 
Sermon. Parents must sit in the pews closest to the Prayground so they 
can assist their children throughout the service. Children may take their 
worship bags to the tables, and will also find quiet activities connected 
to the morning’s scripture and themes. Worship Journals are available 
here to help children connect with different parts of the service. Engage 
your children in the flow of worship by having them join you in singing 
hymns and praying. There are bookmarks with The Lord’s Prayer on 
them to mark key hymns or scripture. A volunteer “shepherd” will be 
present to help children and families as needed. 

The Nursery is open in room A114 for children 2 and under.

Worship Leadership

Want to help lead worship? 3rd-5th graders can serve as Acolytes, 
lighting the candles each Sunday at the beginning of worship. Children 
may also serve as scripture readers or play in the chime choir. Contact 
jennie@pleasanthillpc.org to serve in any of these ways.

Matthew  3: 16-17
(Pew Bible, p. 879) 

Scripture Reading Doug

Responding to the Word


